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· Campaign report presented to ALA Executive Board at the fall meeting.

· Planning continues for national outreach campaign to Spanish-speaking populations.

· ALSC “Kids! @ your library” program planned for ALA Annual Conference.   

· YALSA’s @ your library campaign to kick off at the ALA Midwinter Meeting. 

· Planning for Year 3 of the Step Up to the Plate @ your library program underway.

· Winners of the Woman’s Day magazine small business initiative to be announced in March 2008 issue; partnership to continue into 2009.
· Julie Andrews named honorary chair, National Library Week 2008, records public service announcements on behalf of libraries.

· Trinidad and Tobago and South Africa join the Campaign for the World’s Libraries.

Campaign report

At the fall Executive Board meeting, Campaign for America’s Libraries staff presented a report on Campaign activities.  The 100-page report includes highlights of Campaign successes in the areas of return on investment, partnerships to help build awareness of libraries and library issues among the public and work with ALA divisions to highlight that the Campaign is useful to all types of libraries.  The report also includes stories of how academic, school and public libraries, as well as state libraries, chapters, ALA affiliates, offices and divisions have used the @ your library brand.  In total, the report represents examples from 2,500 libraries from all 50 states and all types of libraries.

National outreach to Spanish-speaking populations

ALA has contracted with the Metropolitan Group, a strategic communications agency, to secure media and corporate partners for a first-ever national advertising campaign to reach Spanish-speaking audiences in major U.S. markets.   Preliminary discussions to date have been conducted with Univision, Disney and HP.  Eric Friedenwald-Fishman of the Metropolitan Group presented to the ALA Executive Board at the fall meeting on the project.

Framed and created to reflect Latino values—as well as the unique strengths, needs, opportunities and barriers experienced by Latino communities—the campaign message will communicate how libraries create opportunities for Latino adults and their children through access to wide-ranging information about health, entrepreneurship and small business management, education and early literacy, finances, travel, law and citizenship, language and culture. The call to action will encourage increased use of library resources. Advertising components will include radio spots, transit ads and outdoor billboards. 

The following libraries have expressed interest in partnering with ALA on the campaign: Albuquerque (N.M) Public Library; Baton Rouge (La.) Public Library; County of Los Angeles Public Library; Brooklyn Public Library; Brownsville (Texas) Public Library; Chicago Public Library; Denver Public Library; D.C. Public Library; El Paso Public Library; Free Library of Philadelphia; Fresno (Calif.) County Free Library; Greenwich (Conn.) Library; Harlingen (Texas) Public Library; Houston Public Library; Maricopa County (Ariz.) Library District; Miami Dade Public Library; Pima County (Ariz.) Public Library; Queens Library; Sacramento (Calif.) Public Library; San Antonio Public Library; San Diego Public Library; and San Francisco Public Library.  

Posters, banners, bookmarks and/or brochures will be distributed at partner libraries to library users during the duration of the campaign.  
ALSC Kids! Campaign

The Association for Library Service to Children (ALSC) will host a “Kids! @ your library” Campaign program during the ALA Annual Conference in Anaheim, Calif. Scheduled for Saturday, June 28, 2008, the program will feature Gene Del Vecchio, author of “Creating Ever-Cool: A Marketer’s Guide to a Kid’s Heart.”  Del Vecchio, a nationally-recognized expert on youth marketing, will share insights on the emotional needs of children and trends in their world, which can help librarians develop better products and services for young patrons.

Two youth services librarians also will present on how their libraries are using the “Kids! @ your library” toolkit materials.  

The “Kids! @ your library” campaign launched in November 2006 to remind parents and kids in grades K-4 that there’s “So much to see, so much to do @ your library.”  Resources from the campaign for children’s librarians include an online toolkit with camera-ready, customizable materials, downloadable games, puzzles, and activities with library themes, a media-ready public service announcement (PSA) recorded by Grammy-winning children’s singer Bill Harley and more.  Harley wrote and recorded a song for the campaign, called “@ your library.”  It is also available as part of the online toolkit at www.ala.org/kids.   

YALSA Campaign

The Young Adult Library Services Association (YALSA) is kicking off an @ your library campaign at the ALA Midwinter Meeting in Philadelphia.  The first phase of YALSA’s campaign will focus on providing tools for young adult librarians to gain support for young adult library services.  A pre-conference held on Friday, January 11, will focus on collaborating with community organizations to maximize outreach to teens, gaining support from administrators and library trustees and taking advantage of funding opportunities.  A toolkit with sample messages, tips for building partnerships and more will also debut at conference.  

Step Up to the Plate @ your library 

The Step Up to the Plate @ your library program, developed by ALA and the National Baseball Hall of Fame and Museum, wrapped up in October.  Also in the fall, Campaign and Hall of Fame staff began planning for the next year of the program, which will promote information literacy.  Scheduled to launch in the spring of 2008 and open to all ages, the contest will ask people to use the resources at their public or school library to look up the answers to a series of baseball trivia questions developed by the library staff at the Hall of Fame.  The questions will focus around the song “Take Me Out to the Ball Game” to commemorate its 100th anniversary. Materials will again be available in English and Spanish on the program Web site at www.ala.org/baseball.  The grand prize will be a trip to the Hall of Fame in fall 2008 for a behind-the-scenes tour of the museum and library and to attend the museum’s World Series Gala event.

A launch event as well as the recruitment Hall of Fame spokespeople are currently being discussed.

Woman’s Day magazine

The seventh year of the Campaign’s partnership with Woman’s Day magazine will kick off in March 2008 with an article featuring the four winners of the magazine’s small business initiative.  The magazine announced the initiative in its March 2007 issue, asking its readers to write in 700 words or less about how they used the resources at their library to start a small business.  Four winners will be profiled.  Also in the March 2008 issue, Woman’s Day will announce the next library editorial initiative.  ALA is currently in talks with Woman’s Day about the topic.  Woman’s Day has a readership of more than 4 million.  
Julie Andrews, National Library Week Honorary Chair

Academy-award-winning actress and icon Julie Andrews has been named the honorary chair of National Library Week (April 13-19, 2008).  As part of this role, Andrews has lent her image to a print public service announcement (PSA) that will be sent to national publications.  She has also recorded radio and television PSAs, which will be sent out nationally as well as made available to local libraries. 

Campaign for the World’s Libraries

Trinidad and Tobago and South Africa joined the Campaign for the World’s Libraries, bringing the number of participants in this global advocacy program to 33.  Other participants include: Argentina, Armenia, Australia, Azerbaijan, Belarus, Brazil, Bulgaria, Canada, Caribbean Islands (Association of Caribbean University, Research and Institutional Libraries), El Salvador, Georgia, Greece, Iceland, Ireland, Italy, Japan, Kazakhstan, Korea, Mexico, Moldova, Nepal, Nicaragua, Nigeria, Norway, Portugal, Serbia, Singapore, Turkey, Uruguay, Uzbekistan and Venezuela. 

